Meeting of Llangedwyn Community Council Meeting No 328 held on Tuesday 19th January 2021 at 7pm using the wi-fi Zoom conference App. This was in response to the ongoing Covid 19 Emergency.
Present: Nick Powell; Emma Wilde; Maureen Wilde; Glynn Broadbent (Chairman); Gareth Williams
In the absence of a Clerk Nick Powell took the minutes of the meeting.
Before the meeting started a minute’s, silence was held in memory of Len Lewis who passed away in December.

Len was a founder member of the Community Council and tributes were paid for his many years of service including Secretary to the Llangedwyn Hall Committee. His presence together with his knowledge and advice will be greatly missed.
328.1 Apologies 
None
328.2 Minutes of Meeting No 327 held on Tuesday 24th November 2020
The Minutes were approved and signed on behalf of the Chairman by Nick Powell.
328.3 Matters Arising
a) Service Delivery Agreement.  Nothing to report
b) Appointment of New Clerk. The position is still vacant.

c) Potholes – Powys highways have confirmed that work will be starting on the C2209 Briw Road next week and that other areas already identified in the previous minutes would be addressed as soon as resources were available.
328.4 Correspondence Sent
a) Press report of November meeting to the Advertizer, County Times and Chronicle.
 328.5 Correspondence Received/Business
a) The annual accounts for 2020/21 will be subject to a full audit and the following 2 years will be subject to a basic audit based on transactions. 

b) Request for Donation from Cerebral Palsy Cardiff and The Urdd.
328.6 Planning Matters
       A planning application had been received for a Livestock Building at Banhadla to which there were no objections.
                                                                                                             Meeting No 328, Page No 408
328.7 Finance
a) Current a/c statement no 288 and Business Reserve a/c statement no 150 received showing balances of £7,055.69 and £553.48, respectively. 
b) Cheque to be issued for 2019/20 Audit.
c) It was proposed by the Chairman and seconded by Maureen Wilde that Nick Powell would act as the Responsible Finance Officer for this financial year. This was agreed by the Committee.
328.8 Any Other Business
a) A request has been received for support by a group called Bwlch-Y-Ddar Broadband Provision (BBP), who are seeking to address the extremely poor level of broadband provision in their area. Nick Powell has been in touch with the group and with a representative from the Llangynog community who has a great deal of experience in Broadband provision. It is hoped that by combining grants currently available it may be possible to extend fast Broadband to a much larger area of the community.
The next meeting to be held on Tuesday 16th February 2021.
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